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April 2022 

Mogollon Mews 
The Newsletter for the Jaguar Club of Northern Arizona 
As you know, this is the month for Passover and Easter 

and it is also TAX TIME! 

   FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
Hi JCNAz members, 
 

This is my first greeting.   Firstly, best wishes to John as he concentrates on his 
health with Cheryl's constant help.    John passed along the responsibility of Presi-
dent after many years of volunteering.   I agreed to step into the role after persua-
sion from the officers & an election was held on March 26, 2022.    I'm happy to 
volunteer to help the club continue celebrating the Jaguar Marque in Northern Ari-
zona   This club has a history of a relaxed and welcoming atmosphere, which made 
the club attractive to me. I believe this is key to its future.      
 
The club's primary challenge is to reflect the desires of the JCNAz members.   The 
size of the club is an advantage by easily involving everyone.   But the size also 
means fewer helpers.   So I'd suggest the simple events in the recent past are 
the best way forward.  With this in mind, shortly I'll email all members with a list 
of past events and ask what you liked or didn't like.         
 
The club can look forward to more meetings with members in person now the 
Covid restrictions are mostly behind us.    
  
I look forward to your input. 
  
Martin 
 

In the words of Yogi Berra when commenting on Toots Shor’s restaurant:  “It’s so 
crowded nobody even goes there anymore”. That fits the JZNAz to the tee. We have 
sent out invitations to our members for meetings where we have had cancel the 
event or almost no one came. It is now spring and time to let the Jags out of their 
caves to enjoy the open air and to play with each other. The sad news is that John Os-
senfort has resigned as our Chair for health reasons as described in our March News-
letter but the good news is that Martin Butt has agree to put on the mantle as our 
new Chair. Please give you full support to Martin. The Stig (You know who) 
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A sad note for the newsletter. Older members will know that 
Ed was a very good friend of Larry Currie & Al Moss and very 

active in JCNAz and SCc. 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
I am very sad to let you know that long time member, Ed 
Pittman, passed away recently.  He had been suffering from 
cancer.  Until he became ill, Ed had always been a very active 
member of our club, having been a President of the club at 
one time, and he held several board positions during the 
years.  Ed was a true car enthusiast with a strong affection for 
British cars.  Over the years he owned several Jaguars and an 
Austin Healey.  I am proud to have called him one of my per-
sonal friends. 
 
David Lombardi 
 
For those of you who did not know ED, here's a photo from 
the 4th of July lunch party in 2011 at John’s JOHN & CHER-
YL OSSENFORT ‘s place  with Ed Pittman, Al Moss, Jerry 
McGlothin, Dave Dirlam.  
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 BIRTHDAYS/ANNIVERSARIES 
 
 
 
 

JCNAz OFFICERS: 
President :  Martin Butt, butt.mh@gmail.com 
Vice President :  Dave Dirlam, stxlwdad@aol.com  
Treasurer– Cheryl Ossenfort, ossenfort@msn.com 
Membership - Donna Veihdeffer  donnaveihdeffer@yahoo.com 
Secretary – open 
Events/Tours – All members 
Newsletter – Stig NiIsson, stig_nilsson@verizon.net 

 

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT. . .  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

I’ll never make the mistake of being 70 again; Casey Stengel, on being fired by the 
Yankees for being too old.  

 
So take out the Cats and let them purr before they are too old  

Birthdays   Anniversaries  

Susan Butt 4/2  Martin & Susan Butt 4/26 

Rita Davis MacLean  4/23  Paul & Barbara Dean 5/14 

Donna Veihdeffer  4/24    

Jennifer McCallan 5/8    

Robert Koenig 5/12    

Michele Hamer 5/15    

Cheryl Ossenfort 5/15    

We are up to 19  members. Thank you for all who have re-enlisted. We got a lot of 
great photos.  You all look so young!  If you did not sbmit a photo of your self for 
the roster, you have a chance to submit a better photo next year. Again, please let 
Donna Veihdeffer (donnaveihdeffer@yahoo.com) and Cheri Ossenforts (928-913-
0005) and know if those of you receiving this News Letter would like to reenlist.   
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Points to Ponder from Martin Butt:  

 

Rocker panel 
 

Centuries ago, many horse-drawn carriages had rounded lower sections to pre-
vent snagging. According to “A Practical Treatise on Coach-building” from 1881, 
this design was also rumored to be more appealing to the eye, thus giving the 
overall shape of the carriage an outline that resembled that of a child’s rocking 
cradle. Many of these carriages were suspended by a series of straps and ropes 
to help make rides more comfortable (primitive suspension if you will), and 
these suspended cabins would rock back and forth on a journey. 

Fellow Jag people, 
I have decided to sell my red 1994 XJS convertible. Some of you 
have seen the car in Durango and at the annual Telluride car 
show.  
The attached picture was taken at that show. The car is in excel-
lent condition except for the usual stone dings on the hood and a 
few other cosmetics. Over the last few years I replaced a radiator 
hose, window washer jets, window switches, the convertible top 
switch, a brake pad and two front rotors, rear pinion seal, engine 
cooler hoses, power steering pump and transmission tail housing gasket and repaired 
an oil pan leak. Now there are no leaks and the car has approx. 105,000 miles. Over 
the previous years much additional maintenance work had been done. details an be 
provided. 
  
If anyone knows of someone interested I would love to get an offer. 
  
Bob Koenig, 970-385-4931 

“In baseball, you hit a home run over the right field fence, the left 
field fence, he center field fence.  Nobody cares.  In golf everything 

has got to be right over second base”. Ken Harrelson, Cleveland 
Indians infielder.  

https://archive.org/details/practicaltreatis00burg
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From:  Richard MacLean 

Cell - 480-227-7079 

Richard@RMacLeanLLC.com 
www.rmacleanllc.comHi All, 
 

Has anyone commissioned an original painting of their Jaguar?  For example, Moss 
Motors used these as catalog covers.  If so, please get in touch with me.  I’m working on 
another article.   
 

 
 

 

Here is a great video link on the E-type: 

https://youtu.be/ywD9d5wWiuM 

 
 

Jaguar Owners Club of Los Angeles (SW04) 

 

JCNA Southwest Region Concours on October 22nd, 2022. 
 
The Southwest Region contains over 12 JCNA Affiliated Clubs. This year 

the Region is staging a Concours open to all JCNA members. The location 

is the historic IDYLLWILD INN  in IDYLLWILD located at 54300 Village 

Center Dr., Idyllwild, CA 92549.  See info@idyllwildinn.com for information 

or contact Mark Mayuga, Ph: 9097721075 

“You drive the car, you don’t carry it!” Janet Guthrie, racing car driver, 
on strength. 
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